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Old Oak Primary School Update  

Friday 17th May, 2024 

Dear families,  

We have had another busy week this week. Year 6 completed the national SATS 

assessments and worked very hard on the papers covering Spelling, Grammar, 

Reading and Maths. We are so proud of their determination and resilience! We 

also celebrated Pyjamarama and Year 5 had a visit from Young City Makers.  

Can we remind you that school is closed for an INSET assessment day for staff 

next Friday, 24th May.  

The following week is half term, so we will see you all again on Monday 3rd June. 

 

*YEAR 6 SATS* 

Congratulations to Year 6 who have now 

completed their Standard Assessment 

Tests (SATS). A lot of hard work has gone 

into the preparation for these tests both 

from the pupils and from staff, and this 

week all of that came to fruition with all 

of the children remaining calm and 

focused while they undertook the 

assessments. The results will be out later 

this academic year and now the children can relax and enjoy the remaining few 

months of their primary school journey. We are so proud of you, Year 6! 
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*PYJAMARAMA DAY* 

The children celebrated Pyjamarama day today 

by coming to school in sleepwear and bringing 

their favourite book! We enjoyed a special 

assembly this morning, with many of the 

students sharing some information about the 

story they had chosen and recommending it to 

others. Reading is such an important skill and it 

was so lovely to see so many children getting 

involved. 

 

*YEAR 5 YOUNG CITY MAKERS* 

Year 5 have been working with Young City Makers this year and today had another 
exciting workshop. Young City Makers aims to support the children to “develop 
their collaboration and model-making skills together with their understanding of 
their role in shaping their city. Across in-school workshops and a trip to explore a 
new part of the city, this Open City programme brings learning to life.” 

The children have already been on a trip to look at architecture in London and 
today have been working on models of things they would like to see in a city and 
their work will be celebrated an upcoming event next month. More information to 
follow on this soon. 
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*MACE HOARDING* 

You may notice some bright and colourful hoarding at the site of the new data 

centre which is being built on Victoria Road.  

What is a datacentre? 

“Datacentres provide the physical infrastructure for the technology we depend on 

at work and in our personal lives. Whenever you open an app on your phone, join a 

virtual classroom or meeting, snap and save photos, or play a game with your 

friends online, you are using a datacentre. Local businesses, government, hospitals, 

and schools rely on datacentres every day to deliver goods and services to you.” 

Mace Contractors asked if the children at Old Oak could brighten up the site and 

the walls are now adorned with artwork from the children from Old Oak, 

encompassing the theme of ‘community’. Why not take a look and see if you or 

your child recognises any of the artwork?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

*THE GIGANTIC TURNIP – SOUP IN PEACH CLASS* 

Peach class in reception have been reading the book The Gigantic Turnip and to 
finish they made some turnip soup themselves. Other vegetables were added to 
develop the flavour but the children were able to enjoy a warm mug of soup at the 
end of the afternoon. We think you’ll agree that they had a good time! 
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*WHOOPING COUGH IN THE COMMUNITY* 

You might have seen current news reports about an increase in Whooping Cough. 

"Whooping cough (pertussis) is a bacterial infection of the lungs and breathing 

tubes. It spreads very easily and can sometimes cause serious problems. 

The first signs of whooping cough are similar to a cold, such as a runny nose and 

sore throat (a high temperature is uncommon). 

Whooping cough is contagious from about 6 days after the start of the cold-like 

symptoms to 3 weeks after coughing starts" 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/whooping-cough/ 

Action to be taken: 

Parents should be advised to contact the child's GP for advice and possible 

treatment if they suspect whooping cough. 

Recommended period to be kept away from school or nursery: 

"48 hours from commencing antibiotic treatment, or 21 days from onset of illness 

if no antibiotic treatment" 

 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/whooping-cough/
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*WICK COURT – SCHOOL JOURNEY IN DECEMBER 2024* 

We hope you have spoken to your child in Years 4 and 5 about the trip to the farm. 
Please look at this with your child - https://farmsforcitychildren.org/our-
farms/visiting-wick-court/ 
The whole trip costs around £300 for the week, this includes travel, 
accommodation and all the activities. We want to work with families to allow you 
to pay a little every month until December. It is a once in a lifetime opportunity for 
the children, they learn so much, and we would recommend that children go. 

*PLAYCENTRE – AFTER SCHOOL CLUB* 

As we plan ahead for September 2024, we are looking at more cost effective ways 
to provide the playcentre after school club for the children at Old Oak. At the 
moment attendance is very low but we know a few parents really rely on the 
service. It would help us a lot if parents and carers were able to let the school 
know if you will need child care after school from September 2024. Please let Jo 
know at the main reception.   

*ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY - TARGET 96% IN THE WHOLE SCHOOL* 
 
Willow class had almost 100% attendance this week. Sadly, one child in the class 
was ill this morning, but the rest of the children were all in with only 1 late. This 
week attendance was lower than the school target across the rest of the school. 
Chestnut class had attendance of 94% and Olive class had 93%. Peach class had 
only 4 lates. 
  
* DATES FOR THE DIARY* 
 

Monday 20th May: Reception Peach class attending EYFS Festival at Bute House 

Thursday 23rd May: Last day of term. School finishes normal time.  

Friday 24th May: School closed for staff training 

Have a peaceful and restful weekend! 

Mr Brown and Mrs Beardsworth 

https://farmsforcitychildren.org/our-farms/visiting-wick-court/
https://farmsforcitychildren.org/our-farms/visiting-wick-court/
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*FREE GET SET PLAY MUSIC PROGRAMME* 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 


